


20 Questions Parents Ask Principals About Bullying...and How You Can Answer

Responding to Parent
Questions About
Bullying: A Five-Step
Process

This document was prepared by the National Association of Elementary School
Principals, Education.com, a website serving parents, and Committee for Children,
a nonprofit education and advocacy organization dedicated to bully prevention in
schools nationwide.

Bullying hurts everyone involved, and it can leave deep, lasting scars. Fortunately, with
careful teamwork between schools and their communities, it can be stopped.

As an administrator, however, you probably also know firsthand: bullying interventions
often include difficult conversations, whether with children, staff, or distraught parents.
If you have ever felt like you are in crossfire, you are not alone. Whether you're in the
middle of a bullying situation at your school right now, or you just want to be ready
should that time come, this document can help. Here are 20 common questions that
principals often get asked about bullying. Each is answered with examples of practical
responses and procedures, supported by expert consensus, that have been helping at
many schools across the country. As a leader, you know better than anyone that every
bullying event is different in its particulars, so you'll want to choose what’s right for
your situation. Do know this: You are doing the right thing by taking on this tough topic.

1. Listen with empathy and compassion and let parents know they’ve been heard.

2. Thank them for bringing the matter to the school’s attention. It is the right thing to
do. Bullying requires adult intervention.

3. Provide steps and options for a solution.

4. Develop a Student Safety Plan (for the student who has been bullied) or a Student
Respectful Behavior Plan (for the student who bullied). The latter should follow yours
chool’s hierarchy of consequences for bullying.

5. Provide a timeline for when you will conduct an investigation and then follow-up
with the parent. Schedule a call or follow-up meeting before they leave or get off the
phone. Three to five school days is a good guideline for follow-up with a parent who
has a child that is being bullied.







































